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We remember in our prayers the following whose anniversaries occur around this time:   
BOHERLAHAN 

Sat. 17 Sept. 7:30 pm:     Mary Croke, Regaile & Patrick & Annie Hewitt, Bawnmore. 
Sun. 18 Sept. 11.00 am:  Jenny Hyde, Camas Park. 
Mon.19 Sept. 7:30 pm:   Esther & Neddie Maher, Tobberadora.    
Sat. 24 Sept. 7:30 pm:     Rita Woods, Ballytarsna 

DUALLA: 
Sat 17 Sept 6:30 pm:       Catherine Cahill, Camas; John, Bridget, Bernie & Tricia  
                            Bergin, Grallagh 
Sat. 24 Sept 6:30 pm:       Philip and Mary Breen, Coleraine;  

         Michael O’ Sullivan (Month’s Mind) and the deceased of O’Sullivan family 

HOLY COMMUNION MINISTERS  (On duty next weekend) 
BOHERLAHAN:  Jovita Delaney; Mary Quinn & Denis O’Dwyer 
DUALLA:   Julie Ann Ryan; Marie O’ Gorman 

TUESDAY 20 SEPTEMBER: Memorial of Ss Andrew Kim Tae-gon, priest, Paul Chong 
                                      Ha-sang, and Companions, Korean martyrs.  

WEDNESDAY 21 SEPTEMBER :  Feast of St Matthew, apostle and evangelist. 
FRIDAY 23 SEPTEMBER:   Memorial of St Pius of Pietrelcina (Padre Pio), priest.   

YEAR OF MERCY LITURGY WITH TRANSITION / 5TH YEARS:  From all 
Secondary Schools in the archdiocese of Cashel & Emly led by Fr Peter 
McVerry S.J. on Tues., 20 Sept in the Holy Cross Abbey Marquee, 11am & 1.30pm. 
YEAR OF MERCY IN BOHERLAHAN – DUALLA PARISH: We invite you to be part 
of the Jubilee Year of Mercy. Pope Francis has asked all of us to participate in the different 
events taking place to mark this special year of grace. On entering the church you will find 
fourteen panels reminding us of the Corporal and Spiritual Works of Mercy. We encourage 
you to walk this “journey of mercy” and pause for a few moments at each presentation. We 
pray that performing this journey will help all of us to come to know better the infinite 
mercy, forgiveness and compassion of God for all of us.  
Jesus taught that those who show mercy will receive mercy. "Blessed are the merciful, for 
they will be shown mercy" (Matthew 5:7) 

ALTAR SERVERS: A number of our Servers have completed their term of duty. We thank 
them for their dedication, help and friendship. We wish them well as they go on to a new 
phase of life at secondary school. We welcome a new group of faces with the leaders from 
last year. They give a great service to the parish and at the same time develop their own 
confidence and leadership qualities. We thank sincerely the parents for their cooperation, 
support and encouragement. 

]PRIESTS AUTUMN COLLECTION : Will be taken up at all masses next weekend 24/25 
September. Our sincere thanks for your generosity and support in the past. We do need your 
help and offerings if we are to meet our target for this year. 

BOHERLAHAN CHURCH CHOIR: Sunday 18 September, we welcome back our 
Church Choir. They are a group of very dedicated, talented and generous people who 
enhance our liturgy every weekend. We thank them for their loyalty, friendship and good 
spirit. Newcomers are always welcome. We appreciate the good leadership of Pauline 
Bargary, Director and Siobhan McGrath, Organist. 

LEGION OF MARY PILGRIMAGE TO KNOCK : Sunday, 25 September.  For further 
details contact Gus Fitzgerald on (087) 2590817. 

BOHERLAHAN-DUALLA GAA LOTTO RESULTS: Winning nos: 1; 15; 19; 27. Three 
Match Three winners: Noel Browne; Martina Flanagan; Eugene Staunton.  

CYCLE TO CROKE PARK: Well done to all involved in the very successful Cycle to 
Croker event. Weather wasn’t on our side hitting off on the morning of 3 September but our 
cyclists battled the adverse conditions and made it to Dublin in superb time. Thanks also to 
all those who volunteered their time over the last number of weekends in our bucket 
collection efforts.  

CONGRATS: Well done to the Tipperary Minor and Senior teams and management on a 
truly memorable All Ireland weekend. Special mention to three parishioners with their own 
individual involvement. To Sean Corbett with the Minors and to Brian Horgan and Denis 
Leamy with the Seniors, we congratulate you! A proud day. 

DUALLA PLOUGHING ASSOCIATION: Best wishes to Gerard Gleeson Jnr who is 
competing in the All Ireland U28 Ploughing Championship in Tullamore next week. Dualla 
Ploughing Association are also presenting the proceeds of the Threshing Day and Field Day 
to Pieta House and South Tipp Hospice on Saturday, 24 September in the Horse and Hound, 
Dualla. Special thanks to all who supported on the day. A large sum will be presented to 
these deserving charities. 

COMMUNITY WEBSITE 
On www.boherlahandualla.ie this week: the second part of the article about Tipperary and 
Kilkenny's hurling rivalry; all the details of our competition for primary school pupils, 
which is being generously sponsored by Ardmayle Heritage; parish news from Lisa 
Stapleton; and more besides.  Please support the community website by sending material to 
editor@boherlahandualla.ie. Everyone is welcome to attend our next meeting on Tuesday, 
20 September in the Horse and Jockey Hotel at 8.30pm. Eibhlís Maher is the editor for 
September.   

ANAM CARA:  The national organisation that supports bereaved parents, is holding a 
Bereavement Information Evening on Monday 19th of September from 19:30 to 21:30 in 
the Horse & Jockey Hotel, Thurles, Co. Tipperary. The guest speaker for the evening is Bríd 
Carroll. This is a free event open to all bereaved parents. As Anam Cara will need to confirm 
numbers for event, please RSVP to info@anamcara.ie before Friday 16th September or call 
the Information Line on 085 2888 888. 
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Please send any items for inclusion in the newsletter by 6.00 pm on Wednesday evenings. 
The email address is: boduparish@gmail.com. As space is limited, notices may 
occasionally have to be shortened.  


